U. S. Department of Justice

Federal Bureau of Prisons

Correctional Programs Division

Washington, DC 20534

MEMORANDUM FOR M. D. CARVAJAL, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR
CORRECTIONAL PROGRAMS DIVISION

THROUGH : Thomas J. Scarantino, SDAD
Correctional Programs Division

FROM: (0)(€): (b)(7)(C) Administrator
Counter Terrorism Branch

SUBJECT: Relocation of the Communications Management Unit

As a result the 2006 OIG Audit, The Federal Bureau of Prisons’
Monitoring of Mail for High Risk Inmates, the agency opened two
Communication Management Units (CMU), one at FCI Terre Haute
which opened in 2006, and one at FCI Marion in 2008. These units
initially almost exclusively held inmates with a nexus of
international terrorism, however over the past decade, the
mission of the units was formalized via Program Statement
5214.02, and inmates are admitted based on five designation
criteria. As a result, the units now house any inmate who
requires a greater level of communications monitoring due to
their offense conduct, conduct while in prison, or other
verified information.

Due to the mission change at USP Lewisburg, it is proposed that
B

b)(): (BI(7(E): (BXAE)
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(B)(5): (B)(P(E): (BXDE

Thank you for your consideration.
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